
 
 

 
Board of Directors Announcement 
Appointment of Acting President  

 

The Board of Directors of United Way of the Greater Triangle is honored to announce the 

appointment of Jeffrey Howell as Acting President while the board conducts a rigorous search 

for the organization’s next chapter of leadership. 

Jeff brings years of experience in service to our community, beginning as a classroom teacher, 

then as executive director of a local nonprofit, and most recently as Chief Program Officer at 

United Way of the Greater Triangle. He is widely recognized as a strategic nonprofit leader with 

over a decade of experience advancing equity through philanthropy, cross-sector partnerships, 

and community-led solutions. 

Since the pandemic, Jeff has stewarded over $35 million in community investments, launching 

initiatives such as Action Labs and Future of Work to drive systemic change. His leadership 

has transformed the organization’s approach to grantmaking, evaluation, and strategy, earning 

high marks for community trust, collaboration, and measurable impact. 

Jeff’s connection to United Way began while leading SEEDS, a grassroots organization in 

Durham. That early partnership—rooted in trust-based philanthropy and equity—helped shape 

his belief in philanthropy as a tool for systemic change grounded in community. 

The Board congratulates Jeff on this next chapter and looks forward to partnering with him in our 

shared mission to advance community-driven solutions for racial and economic justice. 

To send a note of congratulations, please reach out to Jeff at jhowell@unitedwaytriangle.org. 

 
 


